Minutes of Nuclear and Radiation Physics Specialist Group Meeting 

1 July 2004, 12:30, SAIP2004, Bloemfontein
Welcome 
Dr. Zeblon Vilikazi opened the meeting. 

Attendance

According to the email list sent around, 40 people attended the meeting. The list with email addresses will be available on the specialist group website, or can be obtained from J. Keshaw at Keshaw@necsa.co.za.

Minutes of meeting 26/06/03
The minutes of the previous SAIP specialist group meeting were accepted by the Zeblon and Jeetesh.
Matters Arising from the Minutes 
Report back on Webpage
· Jeetesh will put up a template website using the limited information received from members.

Mini-debate on proposed new name

· A suggestion was made to change the specialist group name to “Nuclear, Particle and Radiation Science” instead of the current “Nuclear, Particle and Radiation Physics”.

· Richard agreed that the name should be changed to “Science”.

· At least 2 other members argued in opposition to the name change.

· Zeblon suggested the debate be continued using the physusers mailing list.

Shaping the Future of Physics in South Africa
· Zeblon reported that the nuclear, particle and radiation physics (NuPaRP) specialist group have thus far not drawn up any document, and hence have nothing to contribute.

· Simon said that the Synchrotron Initiative was the only item of relevance to NuPaRP that was mentioned in the document, and that a subgroup should be set up to generate an appropriate response to ensure a much greater contribution from NuPaRP.

Winter School at SAIP 2005

· A suggestion was made that Zeblon approach the organisers of the 2005 SAIP conference to allow a winter school contribution from the NuPaRP group. This should be a joint effort from the accelerator facilities in South Africa, namely, iThemba LABS, Schonland, and NECSA.
General

· Ricky suggested a different conference format every 2 years with no parallel sessions.
· Jeetesh seconded Ricky on the proposal that in future the NuPaRP meeting should be held on a day preceding the formal conference to allow for a longer meeting.

· Tony Joel introduced himself and mentioned his involvement in the Synchrotron Initiative, and that information will be submitted to the NuPaRP website.

NECSA MoU

Simon presented an MoU from NECSA on increasing nuclear capacity at universities in South Africa.  This document should be made available on the website for comment, criticism or suggestions from members.
· Simon suggested that nuclear physics training programmes be set up by at least 1 University.

· Ricky said that we should try to get people together at another stage using PBMR funding.

· Richard asked for personal opinion from Simon about getting involved in this project.

In response, Simon mentioned the following:

· They are unlikely to change the reactor design which implied a lack of commitment to research.
· Leadership in nuclear matters are lacking in South Africa.

· It could increase employment opportunities for young scientists.
Chairmans Report
This was presented and will be made available on the website.
Summer School
Simon made the following comments:
· Summer school will be in Mozambique in 2 years time.

· Passed congratulations to Thulani Jili for a well organised and successful summer school this year. The cost of R500k was subsidised partially from well sourced sponsorships.

Dr Conradie was concerned about the cost of transport to remote locations when sending large groups of 20-30 people.

Committee 

The current group committee will remain unchanged as follows:

Chairperson: Zeblon Vilakazi (iThemba LABS)

Vice Chairperson: Jeetesh Keshaw (NECSA)

Secretary: Simon Mullins (iThemba LABS)
